
Majors Creek Community Newsletter 
No 105                                                                                       May 2014 
Welcome to the Autumn edition of the Majors Creek Community Newsletter for 2014.  
Many thanks to those who have continued to send a small contributions towards the 
newsletter and other projects in the village.  This is much appreciated.  
If you no longer want to receive the newsletter would you kindly reply to PO Box 21 
Majors Creek or email macdon7@bigpond.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Majors Creek CWA 
Meetings have been held regularly since 1936. A great record.  

New members are always welcome to join on the first Wednesday of each Month 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pictured  is Secretary Marjorie Lemin and President Linda Harrison presenting 
a book to the Palerang Councilôs Braidwood Library in memory of their late 
member Mary Prothero.  The branch remembers their departed members in this 
way.   There are several books in the library in memory of departed members 
 
The branch held a very successful street stall on Friday 9th May. Thanks to all who 
helped and contributed to the success of the stall.  Good work all. 



 St Stephens Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Services are held on the first Sunday of each month at 11-00am. All welcome. 
Funeral, Marriages and Baptisms can be  
arranged by phoning  48422423 

Email: angbraidwood@bigpond.com 
If the Rector is not available, please contact  
Rectors Warden Brian McDonald 48461157. 

St Stephens Tower 
Over a period of time water has been entering the entrance porch of St Stephens due to 
water coming from the roof of the tower.  Due to the height of the tower and not being 
able to inspect where the problem laid the water continued to come down the west wall. . 
The Parish recently obtained the services of a company from Sydney who specialise in 
church roof repairs who were able to  access the problem, inspect the gutters and replace 
a piece of ridge capping. This has been done and a quote for $4800 has been received for 
completely rebuilding the gutter around the tower roof.  This will include the hire of a 
cherry picker to gain access to the tower roof. As the  Parish is not in the position  to 
fund this, Wardens of St Stephens are endeavouring  to raise money to have the roof 
repaired. When this is done  the porch can be painted.  
As the church is now over 140 years old several cracks are appearing which means they 
will have to be attended to before the inside of the church is painted.  The inside of the 
church was last painted  in 1982.  Several ways of obtaining funds for the interior paint-
ing are being explored. Any contribution towards these maintenance items of our lovely 
old church which has served our community for many years will gratefully be received.  
For further information please contact Brian McDonald Rectorôs Warden.  PO Box 21 
Majors Creek  48461157,  macdon7@bigpond.com 
 

********** 
Ti Chi 

Ti Chi is now held in the hall each Tuesday at 10-00am. All are invited to go along and 
join in. For further information contact  Irene Wolford 48461088 

************** 
Curtis Bennett (14) was one of the youngest competitors in the World Championship 
Standing Block heats at this years Royal Easter Show.  Congratulations Curtis. 

************** 
Congratulations to Eilish Blakely Kidd on her recent Citizen of the Year  

and Community Service Awards. 
 



 
 
 

 

Congratulations to Bess Harrison and  

Robin Davidson on their recent marriage.  
The Marriage took place  at Bessôs parents Warren and Fran Harrisonôs  home 

ñYoorallaòon Saturday 22nd March followed by the reception at the Majors Creek Hall. 

Congratulations also to Briohny Gillespie and Patrick  

Roberts on their marriage over the Anzac Weekend.  
Briohny and Patrick were married at Bedervale followed by a reception at GaranVale.  

 
 ************* 

We regret the passing of Brian Stuart youngest son of the late             

Bill and Glady Stuart 

Our sincere and deepest sympathy is extended to his family 

 
*********** 

Our Sympathy is extended to Dale and Terry Laurie and  
Craig and Jackie Willoughby on the passing of Dale and Craigôs mother.  

 
*********** 

 
Anzac Day 

At 8-00am on Anzac Day Friday 25th April  over 60 people including children gathered 
at the memorial in the grounds of St Stephens Church to  remember all those who 
served , suffered or died in many conflicts.  Various people took part in the service when 
Mr Rudolph Stachow gave a very interesting  account of the life of Pte Thomas Cook a 
local young man killed in action 1917.  Members of the Cook family were present at the 
service when his nephew Thomas Cook laid a wreath on behalf of the citizens of Majors 
Creek.  After the service those presented stayed, chatted and enjoyed a cuppa before 
going their way to other services.  A marvellous occasion in the life of the village.  

Next year marks the centenary of Anzac. Lets make it a memorial occasion.  
 

***************** 
Historic Home destroyed by Fire 

The old Jury home is now only memories as it lays in ruins being totally destroyed by fire. 

This old home has been preserved and was a reminder of the early days and pioneers of 

the village.  The McCarron family, descendants of the Jury's cared for the home and used 

it for there pilgrimage to Majors Creek from Queensland throughout the year.  
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Majors Creek 
Bush Fire Brigade 
At the January executive meeting Long Service awards were presented to members of 
the Majors Creek Bush Fire Brigade. Greg Ison  20 years, Greg Beardmore  24 years , 
Brian James  18 years. President Peter Malone thanked them for their years of service 
and presented their medals. 
The Bush Fire Brigade is always happy to hear from anyone interested in joining them. 
Full training is given. If you are interested just contact Greg Beardmore. 
 

New Shade Structure on Recreation Ground 
The new shade structure on the Recreation Ground has been completed following some 
minor provisions by the council, the final occupation certificate has now been received 
from Palerang Council and a copy has been forwarded to the Lands Department. 
 
The Trust wishes to thank all who have contributed in any way to the  planning and 
construction of the structure. 
 
An application for a grant under the Lands Department PRMFP program to build a 
properly defined roadway from the entrance gate of the reserve to the rear of the hall. 
The success of the application will not be made known until the end of the financial 
year.  This application was not successful last year.  
 
ñGreat Newsò The Braidwood and Bungendore Community Banks  have agreed to 
sponsor an amount of $3000-00 towards the purchase of new chairs for the hall . 
These new chairs will be a great benefit for larger functions in the hall. 
 
The many campers and caravaners who stay a night or two have been very generous in 
leaving a donation. This is greatly acceptable and helps to defray some of the expenses 
we have in the day to day running of the hall and facilities.  

 
 
 


